Mr John Brannigan
A/ Director of Service, Planning, Water

Environment & Waste Management

Cavan County Council

17 Farnham Street
Cavan
14th April 2015
Re: 
The Bridge Street Resource and Community Centre Ltd.
Dear John,
I am writing to you in relation to The Bridge Street Centre, which is located in Cavan town and owned by the Local Authority
The Bridge Street Centre, in operation since April 2009, is a three-storey community resource facility located in Cavan Town and is available for use primarily by family support groups, community & voluntary associations, local resident associations, sport and well-being activities, and youth groups, in Co. Cavan. 

The Centre was developed as a flagship project under the RAPID Programme following a consultation process with local community and the Cavan Town RAPID Area Implementation Team. This interagency group, supported by Cavan County Development Board and Elected Members of Cavan Town Council, recognised the importance of establishing a multipurpose facility to cater for all ages, in a central location, to serve the needs of the local community. 

The Bridge Street Centre is fully owned by Cavan County Council, and is leased indefinitely to a Management Company known as The Bridge Street Resource and Community Centre Limited, which was established on 12th May 2010 for the sole purpose of managing the activities and services that are available from the community resource facility.

The Board of Management includes representatives from Cavan County Council, HSE, Breffni Integrated Limited, and community representatives.  Any monies generated from the room hire are fully vested in the management company in order to meet the day-to-day running costs of the Centre. Additional funding is provided by Breffni Integrated. 

Until its abolition in June 2014, under the Local Government Reform Act 2014, Cavan Town Council assisted in the administration of the Bridge Street Centre and supported it by providing essential funding; 

Funding allocated most recently is as follows:

2012

€   8,000

2013

€   4,000

2014

€ 10,500

The abolition of the Town Council has resulted in a significant loss of vital funding for the Centre. 
As The Bridge Street Centre is now within the jurisdiction of the Cavan-Belturbet Municipal District, I respectfully request the members to consider allocating an annual funding contribution towards maintaining the running of the Centre.

Yours sincerely,
-----------------------

Conor Craven
Chairperson
